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Veterans For Peace - Chapter 93
April 2021 Newsletter
… The Utah Phillips – J. David Singer Chapter
Serving Washtenaw, Livingston, Hillsdale, Lenawee and Jackson Counties
Local Contact: Bob Krzewinski – 734-487-9058 – wolverbob@gmail.com
www.vfp93.org or on Facebook at www.facebook.com/VFP93  
1. Veterans For Peace Chapter 93 Meeting – Saturday, April 17th, 2021
The next VFP Chapter 93 meeting will be Saturday, April 17th, 2021 at 10am. Due to the coronavirus pandemic,  the meeting will be held by teleconference only using Zoom (https://zoom.us). To participate, at 10am,  if your computer has a microphone and video, go to the Zoom meeting link at https://zoom.us/j/96774053939. No computer access? Call 312-626-6799 and enter the meeting ID of 967 7405 3939 to join the meeting via phone. Anyone can participate in this meeting, or any other VFP Chapter 93 event, be they veteran or not. The meeting agenda is as follows…
1. Introductions and welcome
2. General Business
a. Previous meeting minutes
b. Treasury report
c. Membership
d. VFP 93 Calendar - Utah Phillips (Chapter namesake) birthday (5/15), Women Veterans Day (6/12) www.military.com/benefits/june-12-women-veterans-day.html,  Flag Day – (6/14)
e. VFP Outreach
f. National VFP Zoom account for Chapter meetings

g. Other
3. Old & continuing business
a. Honorary Chapter member program
b. Truth In Recruiting/Opt-out
c. VFP at Washtenaw Council of Veterans meetings
d. U.S Representative Walberg Meeting - 2002 Iraq Authorization for Use of Military Force (AUMF)
e. Other
4. New Business
a. Other
5. Projects
a. Peace Studies Scholarship
b. MLK Day
c. Earth Day 

d. Peace Pole
e. Arlington Michigan

f. Ann Arbor Art Fair
g. John Lennon Concert
h. John Lennon Concert CD
i. Other
6. Upcoming events – Next meeting – May 15th
7.  Announcements/Adjournment
2. Veterans For Peace Chapter 93 Meeting Minutes – March 20th, 2021
The meeting took up at 10:03 via Zoom with these members present: John Edgren, Lynn Gilbert, Bob Krzewinski, Steve Morehouse, Mike Muha, Steve Saelzler, and Bill Shea.  It ended at 10:55.
1. General Business:

a.  The previous meeting’s minutes were approved.
b.  Following the cashing of a check, the bank balance is $9,484.
c.  Membership stands at 25 with three lapsed. BILL will get in touch with the vets group at  Washtenaw 
     Community College with a view to inviting its members to join VFP.
d.  Bob has put significant dates on the Chapter Facebook page for March.
e.  Those present discussed the potential of neighborhood chatrooms for recruitment and publicity.
Continued on next page…
2.  Old and Continuing Business:
a. Bob had drafted a letter inviting Matt Watroba to become an honorary member, in recognition of his radio
    broadcasts with their frequently peace-related folk music.  It met with general approval.

b.  Bob added material on truth in recruiting, and opting-out of furnishing student contact information to high
    school recruiters, to the Chapter web page.  LYNN is to look over the material for accuracy.
c.  Bill did not get a return call from Mike Smith with the Washtenaw Council of Veterans; he will try again next 
   month.
d.  Steve Morehouse and Mike Muha met with a team member of their district’s U. S. House representative,
   Tim Walburg (R), and felt that they had made an impact concerning the issue of returning war-starting 
   initiative to the House.  They presented several points that got his attention as he took notes.  The bill,
   which provides for the repeal of the 2001-2 Authorization for the Use of Military Force (AUMF), is in 
   Congress at present and has several Republican sponsors.  Those who favor its repeal say it has been a 
   ‘blank check’ for Administrations to begin or continue conflicts.
3.  Projects:
a. Bill has had one inquiry about the Peace Scholarship and responded that the recipient must have some connection with the state of Michigan. 

b. There are no known certain Earth Day events for April 22.                                               

c. Peace Poles:  Those present discussed ordering another pole and decided first to scout out possible new locations for one.  MIKE and BOB will check their files for the locations of past poles and try to develop a map showing where they are.  It’s possible some have deteriorated or been removed.  John proposed a location in Gallup Park in Ann Arbor, or on Miller Avenue adjacent to what was to have been a Peace Park.  The City of Ann Arbor has allowed installation of Peace Poles in the past.  BILL will contact the City about new poles.  The pole in Summit Park needs to be reset (BILL and MIKE).  Mike thought that delivery of a new pole would take about two weeks.  One could be installed this summer but would not be acquired in time for Mother’s Day in May. 

d. Arlington Michigan will be set up in Detroit on Memorial Day with or without a city permit. Steve Saelzler of the Detroit Chapter noted that the display had been set up in the past without a permit, but that one usually arrived a few days before Memorial Day.  

e. Ann Arbor Art Fairs are likely to take place in person this July, although the City and the Fairs Board are still in discussions.  Bill reported that with the reduction in the number of involved non-profits, there will be 4-foot spaces between booths.  The Chapter check to reserve a booth has been cashed.  

f. BILL will contact Chris Buhalis to find out if he is willing to emcee a live John Lennon benefit concert; The Ark has reserved an October 7 slot for a live event.  

g. There have not been any more sales of the concert CD, likely owing to the absence of live 
events at which it could be promoted.  MIKE will look into making a poster from the CD cover art, which he thinks he still has.  Steve Morehouse suggested that other catchy items, such as an image of the ship The Golden Rule, could be added to a publicity poster, besides the CD cover art.

4.  Upcoming Events:
h.  On Tuesday, March 23, Meta Peace Team will offer a webinar on Non-Violence at 7:00 p.m.  Interested 
 persons can register to attend at metapeaceteam.org.  BOB will send out a link by email.

i. The next Chapter meeting will be April 17 at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom.

3. Veterans For Peace & Earth Day
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For a number of years, Veterans For Peace Chapter 93 has had a “The Environment & War” display at the annual Ann Arbor Earth Day celebration. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, however, the Ann Arbor Earth Day event was cancelled for not only 2020, but for this year also (we hope to return for a true public Earth Day in 2022). 

While local Earth Day events are cancelled, we urge everyone to visit the Veterans For Peace “Take Action For Earth Day” web page at www.veteransforpeace.org/take-action/earth-day to commemorate Earth Day (April 22nd) where it is noted that… “For centuries, war has not only involved the annihilation of human life, but also environmental destruction, in the forms of both 'collateral damage' and deliberate damage to environments. Modern day warfare and technological advances have increased the ecological disturbances associated with war, both in the manufacturing and development of weapons.”  

Continued on next page…
Also, please visit the www.earthday.org web page whose mission is to diversify, educate and activate the environmental movement worldwide. Growing out of the first Earth Day in 1970, Earthday.Org is the world’s largest recruiter to the environmental movement, working with more than 75,000 partners in over 190 countries to drive positive action for our planet.
Veterans For Peace itself has many ongoing projects and campaigns to educate the public on the environmental costs of war. In 2003, Veterans For Peace endorsed the Earth Charter and became an affiliate of the Earth Charter Initiative in 2010. The Agent Orange Relief and Responsibility Campaign exists to pressure the U.S. government to honor its moral and legal responsibility to provide assistance to all Agent Orange victims and to

mitigate the environmental damage in Vietnam. Through the Golden Rule Peace Boat Project, VFP educates and builds resistance against nuclear weapons. Also, the national VFP Climate Crisis & Militarism Working Group has been very, very active educating the public about climate change. 

4. VFP Arlington Michigan Display In Downtown Detroit On Memorial Day
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Veterans For Peace Chapters 74 and 93 have again joined forces to set up the Veterans For Peace Arlington Michigan display (one cross for every Michigan soldier killed in the Afghan and Iraq wars) in downtown Detroit on Memorial Day. The display will be held on Monday, May 31st, 11am to 5pm, in downtown Detroit’s Grand Circus Park (Woodward at East Adams – map link at https://goo.gl/maps/MjhWcB4ospmmwwFu6). 
5. The Historic Vietnam Veterans Protest in Washington: Lessons for Today Online Discussion
Friday, April 23, 2021 - 3:00pm EDT
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Many veterans came home from Vietnam with a mission: to tell the truth about the wartime atrocities being committed and demand an immediate end to the killing. In April 1971, a group of more than 1,000 veterans launched the Dewey Canyon III operation, a “limited incursion into the land of Congress.”  April 23 marks the 50th anniversary of one of the most influential anti-war actions of the era.

Now, 50 years later, what lessons can we learn from this historic protest? How can the issues that motivated an earlier generation speak to veterans and soldiers today? Join us for a panel discussion highlighting the voices of veterans past and present. Featuring key archival footage and scholarly analysis, this conversation will show how issues of peace and justice raised a half-century ago remain timely and relevant today. The webinar is free and to register, visit https://tinyurl.com/VietnamApril23-2021. This discussion is presented by the Keough School of Global Affairs and its Kroc Institute for International Peace Studies, and is co-sponsored by Veterans For Peace and the Vietnam Peace Commemoration Committee
6. Good Reads
The U.S. Military Is Poisoning Communities Across the U.S. (including Michigan) with Toxic Chemicals
By now most Michigan residents have heard about the massive toxic PFAS “forever chemical” ground and water contamination by the U.S. Air Forces at the former Wurtsmith Air Force Base in Oscoda. Well the problem with chemicals like PFAS is huge, and growing. For more on this situation visit  https://worldbeyondwar.org/the-u-s-military-is-poisoning-communities-across-the-u-s-with-toxic-chemicals/. 
How Peace Is Possible in Afghanistan

Article by Medea Benjamin (Co-Director of CODEPINK - www.codepink.org) and Nicolas Davies )(author of “Blood On Our Hands: the American Invasion and Destruction of Iraq”) - https://progressive.org/dispatches/peace-possible-in-afghanistan-benjamin-davies-210329/ 
And more good reads through the World Beyond War book club…

Various authors will be leading a small (18 max) discussion group on their books (The End of War with John Horgan, Waging Peace with David Hartsough, The Way Between with Rivera Sun, Dissent: Voices of Conscience, with Ann Wright, Bending the Arc with Kathy Kelly, The United States of War with David Vine, and Murder Incorporated with Stephen Vittoria). These authors are donating their time to meet with you online four times over four weeks. They will mail you a signed copy of their book before the club starts. The money raised will fund the work of World BEYOND War. For more information visit https://worldbeyondwar.org/bookclubs/. 
7. Announcement, Anniversaries & Reminders
August 12-15 – Veterans For Peace National Convention (Online)
More information at https://www.vfpconvention.org
VFP National Online Social Hours
VFP has experimented with VFP Social Hours and members enjoyed the chance to chat and catch up (or meet) with other Veterans For Peace members. VFP will continue these every Thursday at 6pm. (EDT). To join the Social Hour, go to https://zoom.us/j/324812650 or go to https://zoom.us/join and click join meeting and enter in Meeting ID: 324 812 650
VFP Open Mike Session – Every Friday

The Veterans For Peace Open Mic will take place every Friday from 8pm-12am CST live from the VFP Facebook page and YouTube channel. Selected artists will receive 7-10 minutes to share their music with a live audience. Artists are welcome to share pre-recorded videos or tune in and perform live (with prior approved soundcheck). For more information visit https://default.salsalabs.org/T29e41f2d-3aa2-4a20-a424-47b81d44c964/ac2d1723-28ae-4fc8-a164-aa3cdd82bea9 
VFP John Lennon Birthday Benefit Concert CD
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Our VFP Chapter has a compact disc (CD) recording of the musical artists performing at our October John Lennon Birthday Benefit Concerts over the years for our Chapter’s Peace Scholarship program. And like the Concert, a purchase of the CD also goes to benefit the Peace Scholarship program. The John Lennon Birthday Benefit Concert CD can be purchased for $15, plus $3 for shipping, by PayPal by visiting www.vfp93.org/john-lennon-concert-cd.
Selections on the John Lennon CD include Revolution (Chris Buhalis, Peter “Madcat” Ruth), Maggie Mae (Dave Boutette, Peter “Madcat” Ruth, Dave Keeney), You’ve Go To Hide Your Love Away (Annie & Rod Capps, Jason Dennie), Lucy In The Sky With Diamonds (Billy King with Emily Slomovits and band), In My Life (Emily Slomvits with Billy King), Dear Prudence (Jo Serrapere), Across The Universe (Jen Sygit), Rest Easy Little Darlin (John Latini), Crippled Inside (Dave Keeney, Sophia Hanfi), Working Class Hero (Rochelle Clark), Come Together (Shari Kane and Dave Steele) and Imagine (Billy King).
Veterans For Peace National Weekly E-News List
Get updates on upcoming VFP national actions, ongoing campaigns and news from chapters across the country.  Additionally, the e-news provides resources and helpful tips for engaging your own actions. To sign up visit https://veteransforpeace.salsalabs.org/eblast0/index.html.  
Support Those Who Supported Us For Our John Lennon Concert!
We again thank our musical artists who are contributing their talent to make our 2019 John Lennon benefit concert a success and urge you to support them throughout the year by attending their performances and purchasing their recordings. Visit https://www.vfp93.org/john-lennon-concert for a listing of concert musicians.
Our VFP Chapter Can Use Your Help
Currently our VFP Chapter has only a few people doing all the work and projects and to say we could use help is an understatement. Most of these jobs don’t take up that much time at all, and would help out the Chapter immensely. One thing we are trying to promote is for people to sign up for a “volunteer email list”. We always need extra people to help staff events like the Arlington Michigan display on Memorial/Veterans Day or the VFP booth at Earth Day or the Ann Arbor Art Fair. Just tell us you want to be on the volunteer e-mail list and when an event date starts rolling around, we will email you to see if you can help out. If you can, great. If not, we understand. Even if you are not a veteran, we could still use your help. To be placed on the “volunteer email list”, just send an email to Bob Krzewinski at wolverbob@gmail.com and he will get back in touch with you. Thanks in advance for your consideration of this request!!!
Metro Detroit VFP Chapter
The Metro Detroit Chapter of Veterans For Peace covers Wayne, Oakland, Macomb and Monroe Counties and also has regular meetings. For more information visit www.vfp74.org. 
